


Ventilation and dryers 
 
The contribution of laundry drying to moisture in the home was considered during the 
development of the options for the standards, as indoor clothes drying can release significant 
amounts of moisture, increasing the risk of mould and damp. Ultimately, it was decided not to 
include a requirement for providing ventilation for clothes dryers because that carried the risk of 
landlords no longer providing clothes dryers to tenants to avoid compliance costs. It was decided 
that the issue was better addressed through education. You can find discussion of this in the 
Briefing to the Minister on preferred options for the standards, which has been proactively 
released on Te Tūāpapa Kura Kāinga – the Ministry of Housing and Urban Development’s (the 
Ministry) website: www.hud.govt.nz/assets/Residential-Housing/Healthy-Rental- 
Homes/Healthy-Homes-Standards/February-2019/47ab87fe98/Briefing-Preferred-options-for- 
the-healthy-homes-standards.pdf. 

 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review of my response by the Ombudsman, in 
accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. The relevant details can be found on the 
Ombudsman’s website at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

 

As part of our ongoing commitment to openness and transparency, the Ministry proactively 
releases information and documents that may be of interest to the public. As such, this 
response, with your personal details removed, may be published on our website. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 

 
 Claire Leadbetter 
Manager, Tenures and Housing Quality 




